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Dear Parents 
Learning together – Empowered for life. 

 

Mrs Uttley and her intrepid team of adults led a team of 41 students to the New Forest for their Duke of 

Edinburgh Bronze practice expedition. This super and worthy activity is very much part of our offer at Yateley 

School and makes an enormous difference to the youngsters who take part. As well as the endurance and 

planning required, they learn the value of teamwork and support in a unique and hugely valuable way. Well 

done all. 

 

Stop the clocks. Year 13 have left us (apart from 

their remaining exams of course!). It’s a whistle-

stop couple of years: the sixth form. So when 

they suddenly get to the end it tends to be with 

a bit of a jolt. It comes so suddenly. Leavers’ 

Assembly this year was as epic as ever. We had 

a Year 13 band, certificates, thankyous, poetry, 

speeches, cheers and tears. Then outside for 

burgers, buns, 

BBQs and 

bouncy castles. 

As quickly as 

they arrived 

the Year 13 crew slip away leaving the Year 12s wondering which seats they 

can have in the common room and pondering what they will do when they 

come to leave. So, we wish you Bon Voyage Year 13. Send us a postcard………   

 

Year 12 Drama  
On Thursday evening, after much hard work and dedication, Year 12 
Drama & Theatre Arts students performed their 'devised ' A Level pieces to 
family and friends. The plays, which were handled sensitively were insightful covering topics like autism, 
video gaming and corruption .The quality of the work was 'stunning ' which augurs well for their final 
grades next year.  Well done Year 12 both the audience and your teachers were 'blown away' by your 
performances. 
 

Yateley Education Trust  

Thank you to those parents who have responded to my previous pleas on behalf of YET. The main purpose 

of the trust has always been to bring that additional benefit to the learning in our community that in an 

underfunded system we would never otherwise be able to offer. If you would consider donating from as 
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little as £5 per month, we would be extremely grateful. There is a direct debit mandate form available via 

this link http://www.goo.gl/CA5hrV (please log in as a guest / go to Parents/Yateley Educational 

Trust/Mandate). Once the mandate is printed and signed, please send it into school for the attention of my 

PA, Mrs Elder. 

STUDENT STAR OF THE WEEK 

Congratulations to Ben King in 10WN, who has been crowned Senior 

District High Jump Champion. Ben jumped 1.76m at the Senior District 

Athletics competition on Monday and also won Best Field performance 

trophy. Well done Ben on a fantastic achievement and very good luck at 

the County Championships. 

 

It just remains for me to wish families and friends a happy and hopefully 

restful half term holiday. Year 11s and above will obviously be doing their revision and this is important – 

but take time out; plan, rest and recuperate. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Paul German 

Headteacher 
 

SPORTS RESULTS 
ATHLETICS 
Well done to all our senior athletes who competed at the Senior District Athletics competition on Monday 21st June, 
at Palmer Park, Reading. 
 
U17 Boys 
Ben King 1st High Jump - District Champion 
Henry Fraser 2nd 200m 
Adam Duke 2nd 3000m 
Jake Miles 5th 100m Hurdles 
JK Jordan 5th 400m Hurdles 
Alfie Neville 2nd 400m Hurdles 
Ben Catt 5th Discus 
Dale Fleming 6th Javelin 
  
U17 Girls 
Lana Williams 3rd 300m 
Abi Mallet 6th 300m 
Lara Pocknee 5th 800m 
Ellie Darlington 2nd 800m 
Amelia Jarvis 6th 80m Hurdles 
  
U15 Boys 
Euan Lowther-Allais 4th 300m, 4th Discus 
Sam Green 3rd 80m Hurdles 
Ben Elsey 3rd Discus 
 
Liam Samut 5th Shot 
Taylor Worrall 5th Javelin 
  

http://www.goo.gl/CA5hrV
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U15 Girls 
Mia Stephenson 2nd 200m 
  
Special congratulations to the following students who have been selected to represent Aldershot & District at the 
Hampshire Schools' County Championships in June: 
Ben King, Henry Fraser, Adam Duke, Ben Elsey, Sam Green, Sam Keys, Alfie Neville, Lana Williams, Ellie Darlington, Abi 
Mallet, Euan Lowther-Allais and Mia Stephenson. 
 
PE KIT 
As the Year 11's finish school please can you consider donating old PE kit to the PE Department to reuse. Students 
can hand this in to any PE teacher or it can be left at reception for us to collect. 
 

VACANCY 

COVER SUPERVISORS 

EHCC Grade C: £ 6,918 - £7,663 (£16,209 - £17,955 FTE) 

18 hours per week, 40 weeks per year 

We are looking to appoint Cover Supervisors to join our hardworking and dedicated team who currently cover lessons 

for absent teachers.  Applications are welcome from those who have a sound GCSE / O Level standard of education 

and have excellent, efficient communication and organisational skills.  You must also have a sense of humour, show 

initiative, and be confident and adaptable to the changing needs of teachers and other members of the cover team.  

The post is for 18 hours per week, working Mondays, Thursdays and Fridays 

 

Applicants must be able to work under pressure, independently and have a firm, but non-confrontational approach 

towards discipline.  Experience in classroom management and presentation skills are an advantage.  The successful 

candidate will receive ongoing training in school on classroom management techniques. 
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Lots and lots going on to celebrate the school’s 

Golden Jubilee. Posters of all the activities have 

gone up in school. Ask your youngsters to tell 

you all about the events that are on in school. 

I hope you will have seen some of these leaflets 

about the Jubilee events open to the 

community that have been distributed round 

Yateley.  

TICKETS are on sale now. While the Trip down 

Memory Lane has been tailored specifically for 

former staff and students, it is open to all, and 

the disco, which is open to all over 16 is another 

opportunity for old friends to meet up, and all 

in our school community are welcome to buy 

tickets.  

VOLUNTEERS: We need lots of help at the Trip 

Down Memory Lane and the Fun Run. We do 

hope members of your family can volunteer. 

Go the Jubilee webpage to see what we would 

like help with – we do hope you will say YES. 

SPONSORS: We want to cover as many of our 

costs as we can, to build up the funds towards 

refurbishing the student loos. If you know 

someone, or a business, who can support us in 

this way please do ask them to look at the 

Jubilee webpage and read about what we are 

asking for.  

RAFFLES: Students will soon be bringing 

home raffle tickets. Everyone who buys just one 

ticket (£1 each) or even a book (£5), will be 

helping us build up our funds towards refurbishing those horrid loos. Some great prizes.  Top prize is an overnight stay 

in a Hilton Hotel Executive room. No obligation, of course, if you feel you can’t buy, simply return the tickets.  

 

And are you in contact with anyone who has school connections and who would have liked to play a part but can’t make 

it, perhaps because they live a long way away? Tell them about our ONLINE RAFFLE. Tickets £5, prize £50. See the 

webpage. 

  

Read details of all the events and order tickets at www.yateleyschool.net/jubilee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.yateleyschool.net/jubilee
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